PUBLIC NOTICE

Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 as Amended by the Road Traffic (Temporary Restrictions Act) 1991


Carmarthenshire County Council hereby gives notice that no person shall cause any vehicle to proceed along that length of road known as Capel Teilo Road, Kidwelly from a point 530 metres north-east of its junction with the B4308, for a distance of 230 metres in a general north-easterly direction.

The closure is necessary to ensure public safety whilst BT have safe access to overhead cabling, which shall take place on 2nd July 2024 from 09:30 to 15:30.

The alternative route for north-east bound traffic will be to proceed in a south-westerly direction along Capel Teilo Road to its junction with the B4308. At the junction, turn right and continue in a north-westerly direction along the B4308 to the A484. At the junction, turn right and continue in a north-easterly direction along the A484, passing through Kidwelly town, to its junction with Meinciau Road. At the junction, turn right and continue in a north-easterly direction along Meiciau Road to its junction with Capel Teilo Road. At the junction, turn right and continue in a south-easterly direction along Capel Teilo Road to return to a point north-west of the closure. Vice versa for south-west bound traffic.
Pedestrian movement to individual properties will be maintained where possible throughout the duration of the closure.


DATED THE 1ST DAY OF JULY 2024

Mr Ainsley Williams
Director of Place and Infrastructure
County Hall
Carmarthen
Carmarthenshire
SA31 1JP

